


                                                                     Sylvia Bagnall, 

                                                                         Wellington 

To the Fisheries and Other Sea-related Legislation Committee 

Submission on the Foreshore and Seabed Bill
I am a Pakeha New Zealander whose earliest memories are of beach holidays – sand, sun, salt.

When I was small we stayed in borrowed baches; later the family camped by the sea in places all over New Zealand.   On at least two occasions we camped with permission on Maori land, and we knew that the beach there also belonged to Maori.   Nothing was denied us; hospitality extended to pointing out the best fishing spots, kids to play with, gifts of rewena bread and jam.  I brought up my own children in a community by the sea where everyone would meet at the beach in summer to swim, play, fish, go boating and to mingle.

So I truly value the privilege of access to the foreshore and seabed, as I understand most Kiwis do.

I am objecting to this legislation.   It is hurried, reactive, brought forward without a mandate and without adequate consultation.   My objections will not be different from many that the committee is already considering.

· The foreshore and seabed legislation is a confiscation and it is confiscation only from Maori.

· The legislation violates basic human rights including the right of access to, and protection of, the law; the right to own property and not be arbitrarily deprived of it; the right to freedom from racial discrimination; the right to enjoy one's own culture; the right to development; and the right to self-determination.

· The legislation breaches the Treaty of Waitangi.

· It violates the Bill of Rights and the Human Rights Act insofar as it applies only to the property of Maori and takes away a right they had to have ownership decided in a court of law.   It goes against international human rights law with respect to the human rights and fundamental freedoms of Indigenous Peoples, as articulated for example in General Recommendation XXIII of the United Nations Committee on the Elimination of Racial Discrimination.

The legislation affects so many laws and conventions that it must be more fully examined and negotiated.  Instead of spurning the opinion of the Waitangi Tribunal government should consider it respectfully.   There is time to get this right and it will be disastrous for all of Aotearoa New Zealand if we get it wrong.  The implications for race relations, human rights and the civil society are huge.  All parties in parliament have a duty to show leadership in this.

Sylvia Bagnall

